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Meeting minutes, November 25, 2019, 5:00 - 7:00 PM, Lyme Town Hall

Committee and Staff Members Present:
Anthony Irving (ERWSCC Chair, Town of Lyme)
Pat Young (ERWSCC Program Director)
Mary Augustiny (Town of East Haddam)
Kim Barber-Bradley (Town of Salem)
Rich Chyinski (Salem Land Trust)
Marilyn Gleeson (East Haddam Land Trust)
Anthony Griggs (Town of Salem)
David Gumbart (The Nature Conservancy)
Parker Lord (Town of Lyme)
Sue Merrow (Town of East Haddam)
Ed Natoli (Town of Salem)
Rob Smith (East Haddam Land Trust)
Eric Thomas (CT DEEP)
Melvin Woody (Lyme Land Trust)

Call to Order:
Chairman Anthony Irving called the meeting to order at 5:02 PM.

Minutes, September 23, 2019:
By consensus, minutes were accepted as presented.  

Project Opportunities:
Pat Young reported that ERWSCC has allocated all of its available funding to support projects.  All monies from previous contract will be disbursed once final invoicing has been completed.  Interim reports are coming in for many projects and Young will compile them to share.  Riley Dougherty previously sent committee members an email about a discussion (with social hour) presented by the Connecticut Agricultural Experiment Station on their findings related to one of the ERWSCC-sponsored projects (aquatic invasive species inventory).  It will be December 17 at the Pavilion at Saybrook Point.

Young would like to know if any committee members would like to join her for a future meeting with the botanist to review project parameters for components in the final report that will be targeted for land-use boards.  Also, the committee can provide input into site selection for the herpetology inventory project; the herpetologist will conduct a training session for municipal officials.  Ed Natoli indicated a rattlesnake survey will focus on local power line right of way corridors.

National Park Service Updates:
A new federal budget has passed House and Senate review; as of now, however, government spending is on a continuing resolution.  Jamie Fosburgh has been named as the Rivers Program Branch Chief (Region 1 - North Atlantic – Appalachian).  He has indicated that there will likely be a shift in NPS liaisons with Liz Lacy taking a more active role in the foreseeable future as they look at long-term staffing in general. 


Partner Updates:
David Gumbart indicated there was no formal report from The Nature Conservancy.  He reminded the group TNC hired Sophie Duncan as a new Land Steward, and she will have time allocated to the Eightmile area.  Rich Chyinski is willing to walk the Walden preserve with her.

Eric Thomas reported on the DEEP’s healthy watershed planning effort. Restoration of impaired waterbodies had been a primary focus of the watershed management program but several years ago the program was revised to include a Healthy Watershed initiative.   DEEP intends to work with the designated watersheds’ management committees to ensure protection of these high priority watersheds.  This will include a review of existing and needed water quality monitoring efforts. Pat Young, Eric Thomas and Chris Belluci (DEEP Water Monitoring Program) met earlier in the summer to discuss projects that would expand existing data collection in the Eightmile.  The Natchaug River plan may be complete in +/- 6 months, and the Eightmile River may be the next site to undergo review and planning.  DEEP staffing changes will dictate schedule.

Marilyn Gleeson reported for the East Haddam Land Trust, which is now accredited by the Land Trust Alliance.  Their video project (supported by the committee) is going well. The Land Trust is also nearing completion of a 7-acre easement project with the Kashanski family immediately adjacent to the Eightmile River, next to existing fee and easement open space.

Rich Chyinski reported for the Salem Land Trust, which recently completed its 270-acre land acquisition on West Road.  It is open to the public and has hiking trails.  It will be named the “Woodland Warbler” preserve.  A culvert replacement project at the Little Brook site is moving ahead, with specifics on road configuration and a temporary bridge being worked out.  A macroinvertebrate sampling effort at a Witch Meadow Road site revealed one target species on field identification but full laboratory inventory details will follow. Anthony Griggs stated invoices for the Riverside Preserve project approved as a small grant by the committee would be forwarded to Young.

Irving reported for the Lyme Land Conservation Trust indication several projects are in the works and moving along.  The Land Trust is negotiating with a landowner at a Hadlyme site for possible office space.  The annual Tour De Lyme event will take place at Ashlawn Farm in 2020.  Relative to mountain biking (part of the Tour event), Kim Barber-Bradley indicated some single track trails in Nehantic State Forest are blocked, as a result of a recent timber harvest.

Rob Smith reported for the Town of East Haddam; committee funding of 10K is supporting land survey work for property on Muddy Brook.  This project should close in December.  This will add to Devil’s Hopyard State Park.  Mary Augustiny reported on Akeley Road; the Town is redoing the road, but it will remain dirt/gravel.  There may be a need to remediate sand entering the brook at this site.  East Haddam Fish & Game is seeking to deepen some of its pools (i.e. dredging), which may merit comment from the committee.  Smith also indicated he had heard Eversource may be looking to do a bridge over the Eightmile (West Branch) along a power line ROW in Lyme.  Young said she is checking to see whether this is an actual project. 

Ed Natoli reported for the Town of Salem.  He indicated that the Planning & Zoning Commission is reviewing the riparian corridor regulations (overlay zone). He anticipates that the Inland Wetlands Commission will be asked to participate in the review and may look for input from the Eightmile board. Young had had previous correspondence from the Town Planner indicating if it moved forward he indicated they would invite her feedback which she has offered several times.  Ed Natoli also discussed what appears to be a significant clearing project along a tributary of the Eightmile, Shingle Mill Brook. The owner indicated their concern was the threat of potential Triple E infected mosquitoes due to the death of their infected horse, although it does not appear the horse was vaccinated.   Salem Inland Wetlands will be reviewing the matter and taking the necessary action.  Young offered any assistance from the committee that may be helpful for both matters. 

Subcommittee Discussion/Updates:
Sue Merrow reported for the Outreach and Education subcommittee. She noted that ERWSCC was asked to decorate a room at Gillette Castle State Park for its holiday season and the “Wander our Watershed” theme was chosen. Sue Merrow stated that 2020 is a year for the biennial Riverfest.  Kim Barber-Bradley reported that she has a child who participated in the ERWSCC-funded after school nature program, stating it was enjoyed and that there is a big demand for such programming from local families.  P. Young and R. Doherty conducted river-life programs for both The East Haddam Girl Scouts and East Haddam High School Forestry Class, using state protocol to also collect macroinvertebrate data. The first program took place at Devil’s Hopyard and second took place at Burnham Brook Preserve. ERWSCC also funded a second year of river life exploration programs for 80 East Haddam Middle School students, conducted by the CT River Museum.  It is time to start planning for the annual newsletter; Young will convene a small group to initiate.  Topics would likely include summary of grants awarded, land management issues and progress, upcoming announcements, including RiverFest 2020 and information on the Wander Our Watershed effort along with the Chairman’s column.

The Protection and Management update referenced the Salem concerns, previously brought up by Ed Natoli.  Smith stated the ADA trail on the East Haddam portion of the Goodwin Trail is moving ahead, albeit slowly.  A parking area should be completed by spring.  Plantings have been completed.  Road areas flooded by beaver activity along a section of the Goodwin Trail in the Wildlife Management parcel will be managed by the DEEP.  A small footbridge needs to be replaced on the border of DEEP and private property through some wet areas.  Barber-Bradley indicated trail flooding is an issue and the Darling Road Preserve of the Salem Land Trust may need some attention.  The New England Mountain Bike Association is willing to provide some assistance.  Barber-Bradley also suggested the ERWSCC Facebook page could notify people that it is hunting season.  Young indicated that the Eightmile group has been asked to present the “Wander Our Watershed” project at the spring 2020 Connecticut Land Conservation Council conference. Kim Barber-Bradley had submitted the application. The “Wander our Watershed” project was also presented at the State Trails Conference earlier in the fall with good turn-out.

In the Science and Monitoring update, P. Young reported that all temperature and conductivity loggers have been removed from local streams.  Two (one of each) have gone temporarily missing, due to rope tethers being severed and high water makes them difficult to retrieve at this time.  
Young is seeking clarification from DEEP regarding relative to water temperature classifications to use to update stream mapping.  As part of coordination with DEEP to gather more field data, P. Young also reported that the project ERWSCC funded to conduct 30 stream macroinvertebrate assessment sites is wrapping up and will be completed by end of November. She asked whether board members would like to have a presentation on the results. The board said they would wait until after the final lab IDs are done before deciding. 

In the Project Review section, P. Young discussed the proposed DOT planting guide for upcoming bridge replacement on Route 82 in Salem.  Young would like feedback to provide to DOT.  The species list is all native, with good numbers expected to be planted, but there is little information on monitoring and invasive species control after the fact.  Caution was expressed about potential herbicide control of invasives, given the proximity of native plantings.

For the Executive Committee, Young distributed the 2019 - 2020 annual anticipated expense budget.  Irving stated that the $20,000 for project/grant support was less than in the past, so the committee will need to be selective.  A. Irving asked P. Young to comment on R. Doherty’s contributions. P. Young indicated R. Doherty is doing a very good job, particularly with technical monitoring software, setting up education outreach and visual and social media.  There are an additional 100 hours in the budget to allow for additional work time for Doherty, as may be needed.

Old/New Business:  none	Adjournment:  Chairman Irving adjourned the meeting at 6:58 PM.
Respectfully submitted, David Gumbart, ERWSCC Secretary [image: ]
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